Town of East Hampton

Town Council Public Hearing
Tuesday, April 14, 2015
Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present:  Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.

Not Present:  Barbara Moore and Mark Philhower

Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Vice Chairman Reich called the public hearing to order at 5:45 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Public Hearing
Mass Gathering Ordinance
Comments were heard from residents regarding the Mass Gathering Ordinance.

Melissa Engel, 7 Markham Road, commented on the impact the ordinance has on businesses and questioned the necessity as the businesses are inspected annually.  She is not in favor of the ordinance.
Paul Angelico, 81 North Main Street, commented that the ordinance is an unfair burden on the businesses and feels the town should be making things easier for the businesses.
Chris Burt, Burt Realty, commented against the ordinance.
Rich Klotzbier, Fire Marshal, noted the ordinance has been on the books since 1985.  He noted that the ordinance does not apply to everyday business functions.
Glenn Gustine, 67 Mott Hill Road, commented on the approved capacity of rooms and notes the buildings are already inspected.  He asks that the ordinance be repealed.
Elizabeth Wiltsie, 25 Orchard Road, East Haddam, owner of Loco Perro, asked that the ordinance be repealed.
Pete Brown, 76 Barton Hill Road, commented that businesses are inspected yearly and asked about the enforcement of the ordinance.  He asked that it be repealed.
Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive, asked if there has been any guidance on the ordinance from the Town Attorney.
Deb Robinson, 39 Jacobson Farm Road, asked for clarity on the ordinance regarding exactly what functions require a permit.
Paul Angelico, 81 North Main Street, asked why certain organizations were proposed to be removed from the ordinance, such as churches and fraternal organizations.
Melissa Engel, 7 Markham Road, commented on why the ordinance was originally put into place.
Pete Brown, 76 Barton Hill Road, spoke to the State Fire Marshal regarding the ordinance.
Dennis Wall, Beechcrest Drive, questioned what is “normal operation” for instance at a funeral home and what does or doesn’t need a permit.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Pfaffenbach, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m. Voted (5-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
Town Council Public Hearing
2
04/14/2015 Minutes 

